
TOWN OF BENNINGTON 

CEMETERY TRUSTEES 

Minutes of the Meeting- October 8, 2019 

Draft 

 

Present  Karen Belcher, Chairman 

  Bethany Craig, Alternate 

 

Guest  Ronald McClure 

 

Chairman Belcher called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 

 

Bethany Craig was made a voting member of the Trustees for the meeting. 

 

Mr. McClure approached the Cemetery Trustees for the purpose of purchasing a lot at Evergreen 

Cemetery. Mr. McClure was given a copy of the Rules and Regulations, as well as a map of the 

cemetery so that he may pick out a lot. Chairman Belcher will meet with Mr. McClure on 

Thursday to complete the purchase of the lot. 

 

In other business, the Cemetery Trustees sold a lot in Evergreen Cemetery on Saturday, October 

5, 2019. Chairman Belcher reported that she has asked Mr. Chicoine to submit a quote for the 

care of the cemeteries next year. Mr. Chicoine will also be asked to do some weed-whacking in 

section 6 of Evergreen Cemetery.  

 

The minutes of the September 10, 2019 meeting were reviewed and accepted as written. 

 

The Cemetery Trustees discussed the possibility of changing the meeting time to a different day 

as there is a conflict with the Selectmen’s meeting. As only two Cemetery Trustees were present, 

the discussion was tabled. 

 

As there was no other business at hand, the meeting was adjourned at 7:21 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted by 

 

Debra Belcher 

Cemetery Trustee Recording Secretary  


